## S.P.S.A Member Meeting 9/12/21

The meeting was called to order by President Schneider at 12:05pm. A list of those in attendance is included with these minutes.

The minutes from the previous meeting were read by Secretary, Rebecca Murray. A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Mike Vogt and seconded by Tammie Whaley. Motion carried.

The financial report was read by Tammie Whaley. Denise advised of the donation from Cow Flop Bingo that will show on the next months bank statement. A motion to accept as read was made by Mike Kirby and seconded by Vicki Gregory. Motion carried.

The bell jar report was read by Jack Vida. Denise advised that the upcoming taxes will be paid out of the bell jar. A motion to accept as read was made by Ruth Siver and seconded by John V. Motion carried.

There were 21 new members accepted by the board.

Rebecca read the wellness report and the entertainment report. Roy advised that we are looking for volunteers for the minor maintenance being done over the winter.

Denise advised that we will be starting the fall pitch league and sign up will be posted asap. Denise advised that we are working on the 2022 calendar and we are open to suggestions for anything new. Denise advised of the issue with the Facebook page and thanked Ruth Siver for posting what she has. Jim Fowler advised that there is a link for our calendar on the web page. Ruth asked Jim if there is a way to see how many people access our web page. Jim will look in to it. Vicki asked if we need help with the yearly mailings and if we will still be doing the raffles. We do and we are. Ruth suggested that it get done after a general meeting. It was decided that it needs to be done while the bar is closed. A motion to change the meeting time to 11am was made by Tammie Whaley and seconded by Ruth Siver. Motion carried with a 16 to 5 vote. Rebecca asked about a bartender being here for an earlier meeting time. Vicki advised that it is not a problem. Denise advised that the board voted against raising the membership cost. Sharon Black asked about when we will have new apparel. Denise advised that Vicki and herself are working on it. Sharon also asked about giving new members a discount or possibly a small gift such as a kozie. Karen Galloway mentions not doing so until they pay their dues. Karen mentioned how successful the corn hole league was. Denise advised of blind draw tournaments on Thursdays out back. Vicki mentioned that we will be having food and drink specials during games. Ruth will put the new meeting time on Facebook. Denise advised that we currently have 270 members receiving emails. Denise also mentioned that we need new committees and any volunteers are welcome.

A motion to adjourn was made by Roy Narish and seconded by Mike Kirby. The meeting adjourned at 12:42pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Rebecca Murray, Secretary